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Early in my career, I was involved in a natural resource damages case 
seeking to establish the monetary value of an impacted drinking water 
aquifer. An environmental economist took the stand for the defense and 
began to describe why the resource had little economic value. About five 
minutes into the testimony, the judge—known to take matters into his own 
hands—interrupted the witness and said, “Sir, I do not know where you are 
from, but you are in the west and water is worth more than gold here.”

Currently, the western United States finds itself in extreme drought, the 
environmental, health, safety, and economic consequences of which are 
severe. This blog is not intended as a statement on climate change. While 
issues of climate change need to be addressed, the current situation 
requires immediate solutions, which a long-term climate movement is not 
likely to bring.

To read the ACOEL blog post, click here.

Kevin Murray, Holland & Hart environmental partner and ACOEL officer. 
He has expertise on complex contamination issues, particularly those 
involving multi-jurisdictional and multi-agency matters in the real estate, 
mining, energy, petroleum, nuclear, and manufacturing industries. His 
practice focuses on managing environmental liabilities, repurposing real 
estate assets, and creating value through property remediation and 
planning.

This article was originally published online by American College of 
Environmental Lawyers (ACOEL) on August 2, 2021.

This publication is designed to provide general information on pertinent 
legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes 
only. They do not constitute legal or financial advice nor do they 
necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys 
other than the author(s). This publication is not intended to create an 
attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. 
Substantive changes in the law subsequent to the date of this publication 
might affect the analysis or commentary. Similarly, the analysis may differ 
depending on the jurisdiction or circumstances. If you have specific 
questions as to the application of the law to your activities, you should 

https://www.hollandhart.com/15889
mailto:krmurray@hollandhart.com
https://acoel.org/water-water-everywhere-nowhere-and-not-a-drop-to-drink/
https://www.hollandhart.com/krmurray
https://acoel.org/water-water-everywhere-nowhere-and-not-a-drop-to-drink/


seek the advice of your legal counsel.


